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   The Urbana Free Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of a Regular Meeting
Held on Tuesday, May14, 2024
CALL TO ORDER
The Urbana Free Library Board of Trustees met in the Lewis Auditorium of The Urbana Free Library on Tuesday, May 14, 2024.  The meeting was called to order by the President, Dan Urban, at 7:02 p.m.
ATTENDANCE
Present: Erica Bellina, Rob Bennett, Shirese Hursey (by phone), Glen Layne-Worthey, Brandyn Mason, Liz Sands, Beth Scheid, and Dan Urban
Absent: Darius White
ADDITIONS, CORRECTIONS, MODIFICATIONS OF THE AGENDA

None.
APPROVE THE AGENDA 
It was moved by Beth Scheid, seconded by Liz Sands and passed unanimously to approve the agenda as presented.  

PUBLIC COMMENT
Bill Payne spoke to the Board to make them aware of a political movement that is ramping up book banning. 
Rheyce Williams spoke to the Board about the need for dedicated teen space in the Library.
PRESENTATIONS
Sue Grey, the CEO of United Way of Champaign County, introduced the Board to ALICE, Asset-Limited, Income-Constrained, Employed households.  These are households that are just above the Federal poverty line, but still do not make enough to afford the basics.  Sue gave statistics about the number of households and types of households that fall into this category.  United Way identifies gaps, quantifies goals, and takes action to help these households.  Sue encouraged the Board to visit the UnitedforAlice.org website for more information.
Lyndzie Taylor, Communications and Development Manager, introduced herself to the Board.  The Board also gave brief individual introductions.
ACTION ITEMS (CONSENT AGENDA)
Being that Dan Urban asked and saw that there were no requests to separate the items, it was moved by Rob Bennett, seconded by Glen Layne-Worthey, and passed by unanimously to approve the consent agenda as presented.  
ACTION ITEMS (INDIVIDUAL)

It was moved by Erica Bellina, seconded by Shirese Hursey, and passed unanimously after discussion to approve the program of spaces for the expansion and renovation of The Urbana Free Library.
It was moved by Glen Layne-Worthey, seconded by Beth Scheid, and passed unanimously after discussion to approve the annual review and designation of non-resident cards.
It was moved by Beth Scheid, seconded by Rob Bennett, and passed unanimously to approve the FY25 compensation of the executive director.  Several Board members expressed appreciation for the work Celeste Moutos is doing.
It was moved by Glen Layne-Worthey, seconded by Erica Bellina, and passed unanimously to approve Resolution 2024-06 to accept the Urbana Arts Grant.

It was moved by Beth Scheid, seconded by Brandyn Mason, and passed unanimously after discussion to approve Resolution 2024-07 to approve the FY25 budget.
It was moved by Rob Bennett, seconded by Glen Layne-Worthey, and passed unanimously to approve Resolution 2024-08 to enter into an agreement between The Urbana Free Library and Country Arbors Nursery, Inc.
It was moved by Erica Bellina, seconded by Shirese Hursey, and passed unanimously to approve Resolution 2024-09 to accept gifts.

It was moved by Beth Scheid, seconded by Brandyn Mason, and passed unanimously to approve the FY24 budget amendment.

DISCUSSION ITEM
None.
REPORTS OF LIAISON OFFICERS

Friends of the Library
Liz Sands reported that the next Friends of the Library book sale is in July.  At the April Library Board meeting, the Board had questions for the Friends about the Amazon store and book sale prices.  Liz spoke to the Friends at the most recent Friends meeting and brought the answers to the May Library Board meeting.  The Friends feel that the Amazon book store is not feasible because of the difficulty in managing it.  The Friends do not want to raise book sale prices, because they want to keep the sale accessible to everyone, and the prices are comparable to other library book sales.
The Urbana Free Library Foundation

Dan Urban reported that the Foundation has raised approximately $72,000 this fiscal year.  They approved funding for Library projects.  There was concern about the Foundation having liability for the Marro building when it comes to the Library.  Wording in the agreement will be slightly changed to clear the Foundation and the City of any liabilities with the building.
Illinois Heartland Library System

Rob Bennett reported that the next IHLS member day will be February 25, 2025.  IHLS is encouraging people to join anti-book banning organizations.  Rob congratulated Rachel Fuller on her appointment to the ILA Executive Board.  He also mentioned that the ILA webpage has instructions on how to nominate people for various awards.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS
Dawn Cassady reminded the Board that they need to do the whistleblower and the harassment training by the end of the calendar year. 
Rachel Fuller told the Board about upcoming events to celebrate the Library’s 150th anniversary.
BOARD AND COMMITTEE REPORTS
None

BOARD PRESIDENT REPORT

Dan Urban also congratulated Rachel Fuller on her appointment to the ILA executive board.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None.
NEW BUSINESS

Glen Layne-Worthey asked about the procedure the Library uses if someone wants a book banned.  Celeste Moutos explained the process.
ADJOURNMENT

It was moved by Erica Bellina and seconded by Shirese Hursey to adjourn at 8:15 p.m.
________________________________________

Becky Brown, Recorder

________________________________________

Erica Bellina, Secretary 
Date Approved:__________________________
Supplementary information is available in the Board packet of May 14, 2024.
This meeting was taped for later broadcast.
